
Primrose Hill: Filming Guidelines
Primrose Hill has experienced a high volume of location filming/shooting which has made it 
necessary to establish rules. Primrose Hill residents are keen to ensure that shooting/filming 
remains within strict guidelines so as not to disturb more than absolutely necessary the peace
and harmony of residents and businesses.

RESIDENTIAL AREA
Large scale productions (more than 5 crew) will 
need at least three weeks before the shoot day. 
Resident meeting may be required for large shoots.

There is no filming permitted on Chalcot Crescent or 
on the west, north and east sides of Chalcot Square.

Please contact: Camden Film Office
Email: info@camdenfilmoffice.co.uk
Tel: 020 7620 0391

Productions should distribute a filming proposal 
letter, approved by the Camden Film Office, to local 
residents. 

PRIMROSE HILL (THE PARK)
Please contact Royal Parks – film@royalparks.org.uk

SUSPENSIONS
Resident, Pay & Display/Shared Use parking bays for 
technical vehicles is restricted to specified bays in 
the area – please see map over. 

Parking on any road outside of this will only be 
agreed if for essential clearance of shot.

A recce is recommended. 

PARKING – UNIT BASES
These are within a mile of Primrose Hill.

Regent’s Park (roadways inside)
The Storeyard
Inner Circle
Regent’s Park
NW1 4NR
Contact: Niki Duignan
Email: nduignan@royalparks.gsi.gov.uk 
Tel: 0300 061 2110/2111 www.royalparks.gov.uk

Primrose Hill Primary School (arrange during term time) 
Princess Road
Primrose Hill
NW1 8JL
Email: admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk 
Tel: 020 7722 8500

GENERATORS
Please flag any generator use on the street with the 
Film Officer. The positioning of the generators has to 
be approved by the Camden Film Office.

SECURITY
Camden Film Office may arrange for Camden 
Council’s security to monitor parts or all of any 
medium to large scale productions. (Usually at a 
cost of £30ph). The Film Officer will advise further on 
this. 

DEPOSIT 
A deposit may be taken prior to filming – returnable 
only if the film crew abides by all guidelines.

DONATIONS
A donation to the Primrose Hill Community 
Association is welcomed.  Once filming has been 
conditionally approved by Camden Film Office, 
productions will be put in touch with the PHCA 
directly to discuss the donation and this should be 
given in advance of filming.
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